At A Regular Town Board Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 16th day of April, 2007

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



George A. Woolsey, Councilman



Derek N. Benedict, Councilman





Absent:

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman (arrived at 7:06 P.M.)

Also Present:             Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                    James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                    Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Clerk


Meeting was called to order at 7:04 P.M.
1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Theresa Young from Leptondale.
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


# 7 was withdrawn

Councilwoman Greene arrived at 7:06 P.M.

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There was no comment on the agenda items.
5.
RESOLUTION:  Scheduling Public Hearing Amending Local Law Chapter 144 entitled Records Access Officer


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, drafted the Local Law to provide the Board with great flexibility to appoint one or more Records Access Officers and one or more assistants, all to serve at the pleasure of the Board. This Local Law shall be referred to as “A Local Law Amending Chapter 144 entitled “Records” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh; Records Access Officer”.

(see attached)


Supervisor Booth and the Board wish our present FOIL Officer, Norma Jacobsen, the best. She is retiring after eighteen years of service. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to schedule the Public Hearing date of May 7th at 7:30 P.M. to Amend Local Law Chapter 144 entitled Records Access Officer.


The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes.


Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


Supervisor Booth stated Norma Jacobsen is spending her last four weeks on 
vacation. He is recommending Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, to be temporary 
Records Access Officer.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to appoint Andrew Zarutskie as 
temporary Records Access Officer. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Benedict.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes.


Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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6.
RESOLUTION:  Scheduling Public Hearing on Woodfield Manor Lighting and Drainage District
 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated for the record there is a revised page 6 to the Woodfield Manor Drainage District Map Plan and Report. It has been submitted and distributed to the Board. This revision addresses insurance costs and the entire Map Plan and Report will be on file at the Town Clerk’s office and available for public review prior to the Public Hearing. 

(see attached)


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to schedule a Public Hearing for the Woodfield Manor Lighting District for May 21, 2007 at 7:00 P.M. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION:  Mark Taylor stated the Lighting District Public Hearing is regarding an extension to the existing Consolidated Lighting District of the Town.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes.


Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to schedule the Public Hearing for 
the Woodfield Manor Drainage District for May 21, 2007 at 7:15 P.M. The motion 
was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes.

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

7.
ETHICS BOARD:  Appointment


Supervisor Booth removed this item from the agenda, due to the fact that Councilman Piaquadio was absent and this item needs a unanimous vote.  
8.
BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS:

A.
Purchase of Accessory Equipment for New Vehicle
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 13, 2007, submitted by Les Cornell, Director of Buildings and Grounds. The request is to purchase the following items, which are on state bid to outfit the 
F-350 Pick-Up Truck:

ITEM





PRICE




Snow Plow Prep Package



$    80.75
Up Fitter Switches




      80.75

8’ Fisher Minute Mount HD



 3,849.00

Bed Liner Spray on Style


                500.00

Rust Proofing (Ziebart Style)



    320.00

Delivery to Region 5




    520.00

TOTAL





$4830.50

The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes.

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

B.
Old Town Hall:  Award of Bid for New Telephone System

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the New Telephone System at Old Town Hall bid to Extel Communications, Inc., located at 830 Belmont Avenue, North Haledon, N.Y. 07508.  Extel submitted the lowest bid in the amount of $6,572.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes. 

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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9.
CODE COMPLIANCE:  Road Name (Madre DeChristo Road)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the road name of Madre DeChristo Road. Madre DeChristo Road is located in the Plattekill Fire District off of Cronk Road and is part of the Hammond Subdivision. Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, submitted this road name for review on March 15, 2007. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes. 

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

10.
PERSONNEL:  New Part Time Step Program

Supervisor Booth stated that he and Councilman Woolsey reviewed and made revisions to the Step Program for Part-Time Employees.


(see attached)


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Step Program for Part –Time Employees as presented. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth thanked Councilman Woolsey for sitting down and taking the time to analyze the Step Program with him. Supervisor Booth said they achieved comprehensive increases for critical part-time people.


Councilwoman Greene thanked both Supervisor Booth and Councilman Woolsey for revising the Program.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes. 



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

11.
RECREATION:  


A.
Hiring of Part Time Senior Activity Leader


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve Recreation Commissioner Robert Petrillo’s recommendation to hire Debbie DeAgostine as part-time Senior Citizen Activities Leader. The start date for Ms. Degostine will be April 26, 2007 with a pay rate of $14.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes. 


Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


B.
Hiring of Part Time Laborer


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve Recreation Commissioner Robert Petrillo’s recommendation to hire Eugene Lawrence to fill the position of part time Laborer. The start date for Mr. Lawrence will be April 26, 2007 with a pay rate of $8.50 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes. 

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


C.
Hiring of Part Time Chauffeur


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Recreation Commissioner Robert Petrillo’s recommendation to hire Tommy Payton to fill the position of part time Chauffeur. Mr. Payton has a start date of April 26, 2007, with a pay rate of $12.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes. 
 
Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING     APRIL 16, 2007     PAGE 4

D.
Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the budget transfer requested on April 13, 2007, by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation. The transfer will come from account 6772.0100 and go into account 7110.0499 in the amount of $215.00. The transfer is needed to cover an unemployment insurance claim. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes. 

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

12.
PLANNING BOARD:


A.
Landscape Cost Estimate Golden Vista


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the recommendation dated April 12, 2007, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, for the cost estimate for the Golden Vista Landscape Bond. The amount of the Bond is $250,663.78 with an inspection fee of $4,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes. 


Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


Councilwoman Greene questioned the amount of the Bond and asked Jim 
Osborne, Engineer for the Town, if a detailed list of all the planting for this project 
will be submitted. Mr. Osborne stated the detailed planting inspection was 
developed by the applicant and then reviewed by Karen Arent, Landscape 
Architect. Tom Romano is asking for an extension on this Bond. He stated the 
project goes back to 1998 and the price for the landscaping has gone up 
significantly. The project needs a stamped map plan by April 21, 2007 in order to 
meet an existing extension. Supervisor Booth would like to discuss this matter at 
the next work session which is May 2, 2007.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the 
Town, stated there are unique circumstances relating to this project. This project 
was held up by the sewer moratorium and other circumstances that were not in the 
project’s control. Mark Taylor stated the stamped map plan can be held in escrow 
pending the posting of the security. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Mark Taylor, 
Attorney for the Town, to generate the document granting the extension and have 
it executed. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—no; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes. 

 
Motion passed 3 yes; 1 no; 1 absent.

 
B.
Landscape Cost Estimate Eastern Sunshine Properties

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Landscape Bond estimate, dated April 12, 2007, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, for Eastern Sunshine Properties. The amount of the Bond is $60,403.75 with an inspection fee for $3,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes. 

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.



13.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced his office will be open Saturday, 


April 21, 2007 from 9:00A.M.until 12:00 P.M.
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14.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Justin Connolly, Middlehope, has a complaint about Mr. Ramuselic who is a 
neighbor of Mr. Connolly. Mr. Ramuselic is running a business out of his house, 
which is in an R-3 zone. 


Supervisor Booth stated Mr. Dubetsky, Fire Inspector for the Town, talked to Mr. 
Ramuselic and asked him for a final compliance date. If Mr. Ramuselic does not 
comply by the date agreed upon, the next step is to take Mr. Ramuselic to court.  


Mr. Connolly stated Mr. Ramuselic is disturbing the wetlands. He asked if 
anything was being done about that.

Supervisor Booth suggested that Mr. Connolly contact the DEC.

Mr. George Fisher, Balmville, was there to comment on the ongoing business 
that is being run in an R-3 zone.

Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming.


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adjourn at 8:20 P.M.. The
 motion 
was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; 


Councilman Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor 


Booth—yes. 

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.



Meeting adjourned at 8:20 P.M.

                                                      Respectfully submitted,

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

